
 



 

Chair’s piece 

Track Season 

It has been and excellent year for the Club as you 
can see in this newsletter. Our UK Women’s League 
team just missed promotion. Our Senior Team, 
having been relegated from the top division of the 
Southern Athletics League, bounced back at the first 
attempt. Our U15/U13 Team, having made the 
National Final of the Youth Development League for 
the first time ever last year, made the National Final 
again and were much more competitive this time 
around, finishing fifth, two places higher than in 
2018. Our Veteran Men and Women repeated the 
victories in the Eastern Masters League Final at 
Milton Keynes, although the men succeeded by a 
whisker. 

Next year there will almost certainly be a new 
National Athletic League, involving the top 40 Clubs 
in the country. The League supersedes the British 
Athletic League (men only) and the UK Women’s 
League (women only) as a joint league for both men 
and women. The Club has been invited to take part 
in this new league and has been ranked 34th. The 
Committee has voted to join the NAL at its inception. 
The only possible obstacle to the new League may 
be unexpected resistance from the BAL or UKWAL 
clubs at their AGMs in November, where it is 
expected that clubs will vote for the new league to 
start in 2020. 

The Club has also taken the decision that, should the 
NAL go ahead in 2020 with four matches in the 
season, the Club will then drop out of the SAL to 
avoid overburdening our senior athletes with too 
much competition. The NAL does not have non-
scoring events (except for the 100m) and will not 
allow U17s to compete, so there will be some loss of 
opportunities to compete for the club. 

The club relies on a large number of volunteers who 
turn out in all weathers to help the club. I’d like to 
thank all the coaches, officials and team managers 
for the work they have done. The club cannot 
operate at the level it does without the support of a 
large number of volunteers.  

Jack Kee 

Jack Kee has been our Clubhouse Manager since 
the clubhouse opened 14 years ago, our Schools 
liaison officer and our hammer/discus coach for 
many years. Jack turned 80 this year and has taken 
the decision to focus only on his hammer/discus 
coaching, where he has had an enormous number of 
very successful athletes. I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank him, on behalf of the Club, for 
his major contribution to the success of the club over 
the last 30 years.  

We will need someone who preferably lives quite 
close to the track to take over as Clubhouse 
Manager. If you have time and would like to get 
involved, please talk to me or Jack and we can 
provide you with details of the job. 

Milton Keynes Festival of Running 

The Club made around £16000 from this year’s 
Milton Keynes Festival of Running in March. The 
date for next year’s event has been fixed at Sunday 
15 March 2020. We will need more than 100 helpers 
on the day to ensure its continued success. Please 
book the date in your diary. Anyone who would like 
to volunteer to recruit 20-25 volunteers for this event, 
in return for free membership (but not the track fee 
for those who use the track), please contact me. 

South of England Road Relays 

We have been asked to host this event again at the 
Stantonbury Athletics Track on Sunday 22 March 
2020. This prestigious event comes only a week after 
the Milton Keynes Festival of Running. If you can 
help, please contact me. 

Cross Country 

As the track season winds down, so the cross 
country season begins. In the Chiltern Cross Country 
League we triumphed overall last winter for the 
sixteenth time in the last 22 years. The Seniors (men 
and women) won overall as did the males. The 
Senior Men  and U17 Men won their age group gold 
medals. 

To be successful in this league we need to get large 
numbers of runners out for each race in every match. 
The first league meeting of the season is Horspath, 
Oxford on Saturday 12 October. Please try to be 
there. The second match on 9 November will be at 
the Teardrop Lakes, Milton Keynes (organised by 
Leighton Buzzard) and the final match will be a home 
match in Campbell Park on 8 February. Participation 
in these races remains free to MMKAC members. 

These are great social events as well as keenly 
fought sporting contests. I hope that our many 
athletes, parents and friends will support all the 
members of the Club, cheering them on and 
encouraging them to do well. 

Awards Evening 

The Club Awards Evening is on Saturday 5 October, 
at the Wavendon Gate Pavilion on Isaacson Drive. 
To reduce the cost of the evening we will be ordering 
a buffet but asking people to provide their own 
drinks. There will be a disco as well. The tickets at £8 
for individuals or £25 for a family of four are on sale 
at the clubhouse kitchen. There are only one 
hundred places available 

Annual General Meeting 

This year’s AGM will be held at the clubhouse on 
Tuesday 12 November. If you are thinking of 
standing for one of the positions, please talk to Club 
Secretary, David Millett, or me. I would like to take 
this opportunity to thank all the members of the 
Committee for their work on behalf of the Club. 

Mick Bromilow (mick.bromilow@mkac.org.uk)  

Chair, Marshall Milton Keynes AC 

www.mkac.org.uk  
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